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Oppose SB 300 SD2 Relating to Intoxicating Liquor as Currently Written

The Departments of Liquor Control of the Counties of Hawaii, Kauai, and Maui and the City
and County of Honolulu Liquor Commission oppose SB 300 SD2 as currently written, and
respectfully request that appropriate amendments be made, or in the alternative, that the bill
be held in committee.

We note that although the SD2 was intended to extend the requirements of the proposed bill
to all licensees who serve liquor for consumption on the premises, the SD2 language
included off-premises consumption licensees (Class 4 Retail Dealers) but failed to include
the Class 16 Winery license, an on-premises consumption license. To more equitably
distribute the compliance requirement among the different types of licensees, we would
suggest that the requirement be imposed on aI/license classes except manufacturers (Class
1) and wholesale dealers (Class 3).

Further, we contend that requiring county liquor control departments to set liability insurance
minimum limits by rule on a bi-annual basis is burdensome and forces the departments to
evaluate a substantive business requirement that is well outside the regulatory focus of
Chapter 281, Hawaii Revised Statutes. The Departments are accustomed to enforcing State
legal requirements imposed on licensees (e.g., tax clearances), and it is our position that
liability insurance minimum limits can be implemented and enforced the same way - by the
appropriate State regulatory authority. As we have anecdotal information that many
licensees may not be able to obtain or afford liability insurance in any amount, we hope the
economic impact represented by the minimum limit will be minimized.

Finally, we note that any suspension or termination of a liquor license for failure to comply
with this bill's requirements must be done in accordance with the procedural requirements
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imposed by HRS Section 281-91.

We oppose 58 300 SD2 in its current form and respectfully request your action on this
matter.

Janice Pakele, Director
County of Hawaii

Eric Honma. Director
County of Kauai


